
 
 

 

  
  

                                 Highwaymen AGM minutes  
  

 Date: 14th November 2024 Time: 3.00pm  
  
Location: Windlesham Golf Club - Orangery  

 
The Captain Steve Downs opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to the AGM and 
thanked all for attending. 
 
He continued to introduce the members of the committee.  
David Lewendon, who has been on our committee for quite a number of years, secretary, 
match secretary, Highwaymen Captain, and now takes on the prestigious role of Club 
Captain. 
Andrew Harvey, our Treasurer. Dave Humphrey, our Social Secretary, did a great job on 
the Fun day this year. Kevin McGann. who does all our parish notices and 
communications. You’ll have emails from him every week. Keith Doran, who looks after 
all the competitions and roll-ups on Thursdays. Keith also looks after the IT and 
website and keeps that running smoothly for us all. 
Stephen Webb, match secretary has taken care of all our friendly matches this year.  
Andy Heath, who has been our secretary this year and vice-captain. We also have Ian 
Thompson with us, who we co-opted this year, he’s helped with quite a few key decisions. 
I’d just like to extend my thanks to them for this year because without them, 
we wouldn’t be what we are. 

David Humphrey   - Social Secretary Ian Thompson       - Additional Member 

Stephen Webb      - Match Secretary Kevin McGann       - Calendar & Communications 

David Lewendon - Additional Member Keith Doran           - Competitions Secretary 

Andy Heath    - Secretary/Vice Captain Andrew Harvey     - Treasurer 

  
1. Apologies and a/endees   

 
  Apologies:  
Alan Dowsett Alan Ford Chris Martin Simon Solari 
Geoff Eldred Andy Glass John Moynihan  
Robin Elliott Neil Lennox Peasgood John  

  
  
 



 

 The following members, in alphabetical order, attended the meeting:  
  

Aliyer Mohammed Christison Alan Greenaway Ian Rigby Rodney 
Armstrong Stuart Dalton Christopher Harrison Phillip Roads Martin 
Bacchus Fiesal Deane Peter Harvey Andrew Rozier Paul 
Berkley Colin Doran Keith Head David Snook Richard 
Bradshaw Mike Downs Steve Heath Andy Somerville Howard 
Buchanan Paul Ebbon Gordon Humphrey David Thompson Ian 
Bullock Gerald Ewington Richard Lewendon David Tilly Tony 
Burton John Eyre David Lucas Malcolm Tyers Michael 
Carter Paul Friend Mick McGann Kevin Webb Stephen 
Charbine Emile Gray David McIntosh Bill Woodfine Graham 
    

A quorum was present. 
 
2. Minutes of previous AGM held on 16th November 2023 

The Captain advised that the minutes had been on the website for the past 11 months. 
 

It was proposed that the minutes of the AGM 2023 be accepted.  
Proposed by: Steve Downs  
Seconded by: David Head  

  
The 2023 AGM minutes were approved by majority vote. 
  

3. Matters arising  
  

There were no matters arising from the previous AGM.   
  

4. Captain’s report – Steve Downs  
 
 
 
 

The Captain called for a moments reflection for the members that had sadly passed away in 
the previous year.  

 
 
 
❖ Boyd Cook 
❖ Doug MacPherson 
 
 

 
  



 

 
Captain’s report – Steve Downs 

 
WGC Captain’s Charity 

The Captain thanked all those that attended the Thursday roll-ups, because that is where 
the money has come from. The Past Club Captain Rosemary Barton was very grateful for the 
donation. Brightest Stars support young children that have lost family members.  A very 
worthwhile charity.  

£ 1,800 HWM Donation 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                       Respect Highwaymen Traditions 
 
 
 
 
 

We have encouraged inclusivity in a friendly environment for over 55’s who want to play 
with the Highwaymen. This year we have had 51 weeks out of 52 where we have been able 
to play golf, which is an incredible achievement by our fantastic green-keeping team 
enabling us to play this brilliant course. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Captain’s report – Steve Downs 
 
 

 

We have played 18 main competitions, which includes the medals, the 
stablefords, the mixed, the pairs, you name it, I will talk through these later, we also had the 
fun competitions, things like the Bowmaker, the American foursomes, traffic lights, Texas 
Scrambles, Lone Rangers, Individual teams and Team Stablefords. 
We’ve also had a fun day, and we’ve had 22 home and away friendly matches, so an 
extremely full calendar.  
With regard the stats, 51 weeks of playing golf, 48 appearances by the top man Andy Heath, 
who should go on holiday. Otherwise, he might as well move in here. The key participants 
who have supported the Highwaymen over the year are on the list. 
 

Top ParJcipants 

Andy   Heath 48 
Robin Hampton 46 
David   Lewendon 45 
Keith Doran 41 
Andy Lloyd 41 
Ian   Greaves 40 
David Preece 40 

 
Most improved Player 
We have a measure of success whereby handicaps are recorded from 1st November to 31st 
October each year.  

 
Over the last two years Stephen Webb has improved his handicap by 50%, he’s cut it in half. 
This year he’s down by 38% to 12.8, which is extremely impressive. In fact, he knocked 
Martin Roads off last year’s top spot. Of course, when you look at the list, they’ve all done 
tremendously well to get to where they are. It means they’ve worked very hard at their 
game, so congratulations to everybody listed. 

 
 

 Rank  01/11/2023   31-10–24 Improvement rating 
1 Stephen Webb 20.6 12.8 37.86% 
2 Aidan Willis 28.4 21.3 25.00% 
3 Martin Roads 24.9 19.1 23.29% 

  David Lewendon 21.9 16.8 23.29% 
4 Andy Frape 11.4 9 21.05% 
5 Alan Ford 16.1 13.4 16.77% 
6 Andrew Harvey 22.8 19.2 15.79% 
7 Neil Lennox 33.5 28.6 14.63% 
8 Ian Thompson 29.4 25.2 14.29% 

 
 
 
 



Captain’s report – Steve Downs 
 
 

 

Roll-Up Top Prize Winners 

Rank  # of rollups 
# of prizes 

won 
Cash 
won 

1 Jez Lockyer 23 7 £144 
2 Neil Lennox 38 11 £104 
3 Malcolm Lucas 37 5 £99 
4 Stephen Webb 29 6 £96 
5 Andrew Harvey 33 4 £95 
6 Michael Holland 26 8 £84 
7 Emile Charbine 27 5 £77 
8 Phillip Harrison 35 8 £70 
9 David Preece 40 5 £66 

 
Trophy Winners 

 
• The Baxter Trophy           Sara Dobson, Pamela Cowsley 

       David Preece, John Smith 
 

• Chris & Derek Thomas Bowl     Patricia Barnett, Jez Lockyer 
 

• Patricia Baxter Trophy         Evelyn Somerville, Margaret Kendall 
        Alan McDonald, Martin Roads 
 

• Thew Bowl          Joanna Lambert, Owen Hopper 
       Feisal Bacchus 

• Balgarnie Cup John Peasgood 

• Committee Trophy Kevin McGann 

• Costello Bowl Bill McIntosh 

• Elliott Cup Geoff Eldred 

• Evergreen Salver Robin Tyler 

• Graham Woodfine Figurine John Peasgood 

• Kim Short Trophy Ian Greenaway 

• Maurice Manning Tour Trophy Stuart Armstrong 

• Serenyi Salver Vernon DeCruz 

• Staunton Memorial Shield Malcolm Lucas & Stephen Webb 

• Winter Eclectic Stuart Armstrong 

• Winter Pairs Malcolm Lucas & Alan Ford 
 

 
 

 



Captain’s report – Steve Downs 
 
 

 

 
The Captain commented on all the competitions, the mixed events the first three events on 
the list are played with the ladies, and the fourth event, the Thew Bowl played with the 
ladies and the juniors, Owen Hopper is a junior, and we have Highwaymen winners of David, 
John, Jez, Alan, Martin and Feisal. Well done to them. 
In the main competitions, there’s the list of all the winners, a mix across the board, 
congratulations to John Peasgood, who can’t be here today, but John takes the Balgarnie 
Cup and the Graham Woodfine Trophy. There’s no surprise with Stuart Armstrong taking the 
Maurice Manning Tour Trophy, and the Winter Eclectic, congratulations to them and to 
everybody who’s on the winner’s list. The main competition of the year, the Championship 
is, again, won by Jez Lockyer. This is his second year of winning the competition. A gross 82 
this year, a gross 83 last year. An extremely impressive medal competition off the white 
tees. Andrew Harvey collects the Thomas Trophy, the net competition. He knocks Simon 
Solari off his podium with a net score of 70. There were a wide range of winners this year, 
congratulations to all. 

 

Championship Day 

      Scratch Cup                        Thomas Trophy 

      Jez Lockyer               Andrew Harvey 

      Lowest Gross Score             Lowest Net Score 
      82                                                              70 
 

 

 

Commi/ee Service 

 
 
 
David Lewendon 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The Captain thanked David Lewendon for his service to the HWM Committee and 
presented him with a pair of wine glasses embossed with the Highwaymen Logo. 
David was very appreciative. 



Match Secretary’s report – Stephen Webb 
 
 

 

 
 
I’d like to start quickly just by covering the reasons why, in my view, we play these 
matches for those who don’t participate and why we take ten slots during the year for 
the matches on Thursdays. 
 

 
 

When I started playing golf a few years ago, I saw that the Highwaymen have great 
experience in three areas, one it is the serious competitions and trophy events which 
take place during the year, the second were the fun events where we get to go and play 
socially and enjoy the company, but the third were the team events, where we get to 
compete as a team on other courses around the region.  
Interestingly, this year almost 10% of all the players who played for us at Highwaymen 
matches had never played inter-club matches and team events before, so it was an 
introduction for them. 
The benefits I see are that we a chance to try new courses in a very structured and 
organised way, we can test ourselves competitively in a very friendly and relaxed way 
and get to meet other golfers in the region.  
We also get a chance to share some of our experiences with other golfers around the 
region and it also enhances the club. internally and externally.  
We have had 120 golfers from around the region who experienced the course during 
the summer and walked away with a bit of a wow factor, which is good for the 
reputation of the club. We also get a chance for the Highwaymen to play on 10 or 11 
different courses, in a very competitive environment, and compare those courses with 
ours, and generally speaking, our course comes out very well.  
This year provided three themes, one driven by process. Many of you are unaware that 
the match secretary has about 4,000 communication points during the year to deal 
with.  
It works quite well, but we’re always trying to improve on the efficiency, and 
effectiveness of that communication. To assist that, I’ve used emails and the website, 
but we’re always working to try to pick up where things have gone wrong. 
 



Match Secretary’s Report – Stephen Webb 

 
 

 

 
 
 
I’d like to mention the three amigos who have solved those problems when those 
hiccups happened this year, first, Emile who played like a titan or a giant of the golf field 
by taking on two players at Clandon Regis away and managing to get a half on his own, 
well done. 
Second Andy Heath who actually goes to prove that you should sleep with pyjamas, 
which enabled him to jump in his car and come flying down at a moment’s notice in the 
morning to fill a four ball at Test Valley, thank you. Third Robert Oxley who had dumped 
his children at breakfast, rushed off to fill in at our last game against Sutton Green. the 
only caveat is, he was the reason for the problem because he’d forgotten he was 
supposed to be playing that day. 
 
The intention is to try and become more seamless and more predictable in future, our 
plan is to become organized and structured such that it becomes a very simple 
straightforward thing for you once you volunteer to play it will be a seamless and 
hopefully hassle-free experience. 
There was a coach many years ago for the Green Bay Packers in America, who said that 
winning isn’t everything, it is the only thing, but to that we do not subscribe, as 
mentioned before it’s about providing a competitive relaxed and organized 
environment for people to play and enjoy team golf.  
 
We again have managed to achieve good solid results bearing in mind we picked players 
to ensure that everybody gets a fair chance if they are interested in playing team golf. In 
that respect we’ve done very well, and we just maintained, for another year, the 
Fortress Windlesham with having not lost at home.  
We continue to present Windlesham Golf Course as a fine example of the region, but 
it’s a difficult course to play on. And almost everybody tells me that whenever the 
opportunity comes up for the other clubs to come and play with us, they are always 
oversubscribed, which is a testament to the course and the club we’re organising. You 
will note, there is no lost column for the home matches.  
 



Match Secretary’s Report – Stephen Webb 

 
 

 

Match Results 2024 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Match Results by Club 
 

 
 
The following players who have done very well for us this year, although I understand 
already that some of them have become a cropper in the winter knockouts. It may be that 
the only environment they perform well is when we organise it as a team. Who knows? But 
if any of you are looking for players to partner with in the next year’s Ryder Cup these are 
the guys to go for. 
 
 

Played 22 

Won 12 

Halved 6 

Lost 4 

Won (Home) Halved (Home) Won (Away) Halved (Away) Lost (Away) 

Castle Royle  
  

Castle Royle 

Chobham  
  

Chobham 

Clandon Regis  Clandon Regis 
  

Guildford  Guildford 
  

 
Mill Ride 

  
Mill Ride 

Royal Ascot  Royal Ascot 
  

 
Royal Mid Surrey 

 
Royal Mid Surrey 

 

Sand Martins  
 

Sand Martins 
 

Sutton Green  
  

Sutton Green 

Test Valley  
 

Test Valley 
 

  Hartley 
Wintney 

  

 Tuesday Boys    

     59 Highwaymen registered to play 
 

➢ 46 played in at least one match 
 

➢ 41 Home and 42 Away 
 

➢ Fortress Windlesham – 8 Won, 3 Halved 
 

➢ Overall Loss Rate 17%  



   
 

 
    5. Match Secretary’s report – Stephen Webb 
 
 

 

Top Performers > 70% Wins – 10 matches of more (50% for a half)  

PLAYER Matches 
Played 

Won Halved Lost % Won 

Stuart 
Armstrong 9 7 2 0 89% 

Jez Lockyer 15 12 0 3 80% 

Paul Rozier 9 7 0 2 77% 

Emile Charbine 11 7 2 2 72% 

Andrew Lloyd 10 7 0 3 70% 

Andy Heath 10 7 0 3 70% 

 
To make the system work, we need leadership, and these are the guys who have captained 
our teams this year. As Paul Buchanan mentioned, it should be a very straightforward role, 
so if anybody wants to volunteer next year to be captain, the organisation behind you 
means that all you really need to do is turn up, enjoy the company of the opposition, play 
the first four ball, and have some interesting story to tell at the end of a lovely meal. The 
rest works very well behind the scenes.  
 
Team Captains 

Steve Downs Andy Heath 

Colin Berkeley Phillip Harrison 

Fiesal Bacchus Alan McDonald 

David Lewendon Martin Roads 

Paul Buchanan Keith Doran 

Robert Oxley Stephen Webb 

 
 
 
I mention the phrase, seamless and predictable, in the background we are trying to ensure 
clarity, so that anybody who would like to get involved playing matches, it is very clear how 



   
 

 
    5. Match Secretary’s report – Stephen Webb 
 
 

 

they can do it, and they’re welcomed into the system which will then provide opportunities 
for them. It’s transparent in as much as once they have said, yes, I would like to play in a 
match, it is seamless, it is straightforward from their perspective and all they need worry 
about is turning up, playing the game and enjoying the meal afterwards.  
And in the future, we’ve already planned for the next season. We’ve managed to fit in 
another club, Hartley Wintney, because we heard that Sutton Green was 
having problems. We are also looking at new ideas for other matches over the next two or 
three years.  
 
2025 Calendar 
 
 
    2025 Match schedule is already agreed 
 
 
    22 matches – same clubs as 2024 + Hartley Wintney 
 
 
    Sign up for matches to be advised in Feb 2025 
 
All the dates are in diary, with thanks to Kevin McGann, the first matches begin in April and 
finish in September.  

If you wish to play, the sign-up will go out in January or February. I encourage everybody to 
take part because it’s been great fun. And I think everybody this year enjoyed themselves.  

 

Thank you.   

 
 
 
    6. Treasurer’s report – Andrew Harvey 
 
 
Before I give a very quick update on Treasury matters, I did want to thank Howard 
Somerville, the previous Treasurer, for all his wise counsel over the year, much appreciated 
Howard, and John Burton who’s given up his time once again to audit our accounts. Thank 
you to both of you. 



  Treasurer’s report – Andrew Harvey 
 
 

 

 
Coming on to the finances of the year ending 31st October, the accounts, John kindly 
audited, have been posted on the website, not for that long but hopefully some of you 
have had the opportunity to look at them if you’re so inclined. 
 
The committee had agreed throughout this year to maintain retained Highwaymen funds 
at around £1,250, we overshot that slightly, and ended the year just above that by £81, at 
£1,331.  
That excludes a few items that I’m going to come on to because many of you will know, but 
for those that don’t, we received the very unexpected, but nonetheless very welcome, very 
generous, donation from Brough Girling, who passed away the previous year, from his 
estate, a legacy to the Highwaymen section. 
The committee have decided to use the legacy in the following three ways so far.  
First, to plant a tree in Brough’s honour on the course with a commemorative plaque. 
There will be more details to follow.  
Secondly, we’ve decided that we are going to fund some CPR training for number of 
Highwaymen, I think it happens next week, and there may be people in the audience that 
are attending that, so that’s going to be funded by the Highwaymen thanks to Brough’s 
donation.  
Thirdly, we are going to buy two new trophies, two new Order of Merit trophies, one of 
which will be the Winter Nine-hole Order of Merit, which will be named the Girling Order 
of Merit trophy.  
I hope you agree that’s three worthy things to fund from the donation. 
 
Throughout the year we’ve ensured that we’ve made adequate provisions to fund the club 
captain’s charity for next year and indeed future years. 
We have also ensured that we have enough money to properly thank, through gratuities, 
all the staff that support us here throughout the year. 
 

 
 
                       Retained Funds plan on track. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 



  Treasurer’s report – Andrew Harvey 
 
 

 

The above is a three-year snapshot and those of you with a longer history than me will 
know that the HWM funds were once upon a dme at a much higher level, but things are a 
lot simpler now. We don’t need to retain that much money, so we have deliberately 
reduced that. The £ 700 (green bar above) is our esdmate of the three things we intend to 
spend out of the Brough Legacy. 
The money that you pay, your exorbitant £2 every Thursday, some of that does indeed find 
its way to, first, the charity, last year Brightest Stars, £1,800. We also paid, just before last 
Christmas, £750 in gratuities to the greenkeeping staff, food and beverage, and a few 
people in the office. 
With regard prize money, You may not be aware that in total we paid out more than 
£3,000 in prizes. It was very well distributed. With 97 players receiving a financial prize. 
An increase on the previous year in terms of the percentage of our income to around 
about 54%. 
Thank you.  
It was proposed that the accounts be adopted. 
Proposed by: Andrew Harvey  
Seconded by: Howard Somerville 
 
The accounts were adopted by majority vote.  

7. Appointment of the Captain for 2023/2024  
  

It was proposed that Andy Heath be elected Captain of the Highwaymen for 2024/25. 
Proposed by: Steve Downs  
Seconded by: Ian Greenaway  

  
Andy Heath was elected by majority vote 
 
Presenta8on of the Captain’s Golf Towel.  

 
The Immediate Past Captain Steve Downs presented the Captain with his Golf Towel 
embroidered with Windlesham Golf Highwaymen Captain 2024 and wished him good luck 
for the coming year. 
 
 
   8. New Captain’s Address – Andy Heath 
 

Thank you for electing me as your Captain for the forthcoming year. I'm very honoured to 
be joining a succession of Captains that have made significant contributions to make the 
HWM section what it is today. 
Their mark has been left in many ways, one of which is the trophies we play for, donated 
by past captains.  The very first being Brian Thomas back in 1995 and the very latest being 
Graham Woodfine in 2019.



New Captain’s Address – Andy Heath 
 
 

 

 
But it's not only about trophies. It's about the solid contributions these past captains and, 
importantly their committees have made to make in the HWM section what it is today.  
 
I personally am reaping the benefits of it, we all are, because it's easy.  
Easy because of their sterling hard work, which I really appreciate, and I'm sure we all do. 
On our fantastic website, which is constantly updated, there’s a list of all the past captains, 
in the history section, going all the way back to Brian Thomas in 1995. Looking down the 
list. I've been fortunate enough to have played golf, sorry, attempted to play golf with at 
least a dozen or more, so I know I have quite a legacy to follow. 
Becoming Captain of the HWM Is quite a daunting thought.  
What can I bring to this table? How can I help? What can I do to make things better? To 
something that's already Well-honed and not broken. 

 
 
Well, my background may help a bit, not necessarily the engineering side, apprentice, 
toolmaker progressing to project management, but I was fortunate to move into golf 
management in the final 12 years of my working career. 
 

The club I was at, which I’m not going to mention because they’ve been mentioned before, 
was founded in 1928, so I had to respect and follow a long legacy of tradition. Whilst 
introducing and enacting change. 
So, I am very aware that the traditions of the HWM is of the utmost importance and of the 
etiquette needed to ensure that everyone can simply enjoy turning up as much as I do.    
When I retired, I also moved and looked for a local club, I’d played at quite a few local clubs 
and came to Windlesham, and fortunately was accepted as a member. 
It was clear, very early on, that I had found a new home, the welcome I received and the 
friends I have made, has been tremendous. 
It is an absolute pleasure to turn up as often as I can, this is borne out with me winning the 
Most Appearances Trophy this year and thinking about a holiday, it would be nice to win 
something through my golfing ability, but as that is rather limited, I’ll make do with just 
keep trying.  
Infinite Monkey’s, Typewriters and Shakespeare spring to mind.   



New Captain’s Address – Andy Heath 
 
 

 

I will be advised on how to be a good captain, solicited or otherwise, but as a starting 
point, I will do my utmost to promote the HWM, encourage participation, and welcome 
new members as I was welcomed. 

I will also have in mind that we are not only HWM but Windlesham Golf Club members and 
as such will encourage support of the club.  
As is tradition, one of the ways we support the wider club is that the HWM donate to the 
Club Captain’s charity each year, as Steve and Andrew have already mentioned.  We also 
help the club at various events with registration etc. Why? 
Because your good at it, your welcoming demeanour really comes across and everybody 
really respects the Highwaymen here.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I have been the secretary of the HWM for the past couple of years and the commitment of 
your committee to provide you with the very best golfing and social experience is quite 
remarkable. I might add, quite an eye opener. 
To continue with this tradition, we are always looking for members to join the committee 
to continue the good work.  
It’s not hard, well it is for some jobs, Mr Webb well done, fantastic job this year, reducing 
his handicap whilst running the matches, what a man. 
The information provided to you, via our website under Keith’s expert hand and The Parish 
Notices, published by Kevin every week are there for your benefit and to help in keeping 
you up to date with the latest and greatest in the HWM section and wider club and are 
there to help us all.   
One of my roles as HWM Captain will be representing you on the club committee, looking 
after the interests of the HWM, so if you have any thoughts, ideas or concerns please let 
me know. 
As I said earlier, it is a great honour to be elected to represent you all, I just hope I can 
remember which club I am at, when giving speeches. I think the key is cut down on the 
alcohol intake prior to speaking. 

I thank you all for your patience and wish you all the very best in the coming year and may 
all your putts drop. 

And when that shot doesn’t go quite right, remember it’s only a game, enjoy the company. 
 
Thank you.



 
 
 

 

9. Elec8on of CommiAee Members  

The Captain Andy Heath explained the committee changes proposed for 2024/25. 
  
 
 

  
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         
It was proposed that the committee be elected for 2023/24 
Proposed: Andy Heath  
Seconded: David Head  

  
The election of the new Committee was approved by majority vote. 
 
 

10. AGM resolutions  
 
None 

 
 

11. AOB & mee8ng close  
  
  No other business was raised, and the meeting was declared closed at 15.50 hrs.  

Role Nominee 

Calendar & Comms Kevin McGann 
Past Captain Steve Downs 
Competitions Keith Doran 
IT & Trophies Keith Doran / Andy Heath 
Inter-Club Matches Stephen Webb/Steve Downs 
Secretary Ian Thompson 
Social David Humphrey 
Treasurer Andrew Harvey 



 

 

Appendix 1 – Highwaymen’s Section Accounts for the year ended 31 October 2024 

   

 
 

WINDLESHAM GOLF CLUB - HIGHWAYMEN'S SECTION

ACCOUNTS FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 OCTOBER 2024

INCOME AND EXPENDITURE ACCOUNT 
2024 2023

INCOME £ £

Golf Competitions & Roll Ups 5,856.00 5,910.00
Brough Girling Donation 1,070.00 0
Special Events (see summary) 226.00 160.00
Club Captain's Charity donations received 6.00 120.00

Interest on Savings Account 87.26 60.08
------------------ ------------------

Total Income 7,245.26 6,250.08

=========== ===========

EXPENDITURE
Golf Competitions and Roll Ups - Prizes 3,142.00 2,984.00
Special Events (see summary) 179.92 370.00
Club Captain's Charity donations paid 1,800.00 1,870.00
Staff Gratuities & Gifts 750.00 389.37
Other Expenses (see summary) 715.48 620.55
VAT (91.23) (152.43)

------------------ ------------------

Total Expenditure 6,496.17 6,081.49
=========== ===========

(Deficit) / Surplus for the year 749.09 168.59
=========== ===========

2024 2023

HIGHWAYMEN'S FUNDS £ £

Brought forward at the 1st November 2023 1,239.10 1,857.14

Surplus/(Deficit) for the year (see above) 749.09 168.59
(Deduct)/Add: (Increase)/Decrease in Non-HWM Funds 43.00 (786.63)

------------------ ------------------

Carried forward at 31st October 2024 2,031.19 1,239.10

=========== ===========

REPRESENTED BY:
Cash at bank 4,795.44 4,041.03
Add: VAT receivable 59.46 64.78
Deduct: Total Non-Highwaymen Funds (see summary) (2,823.71) (2,866.71)

------------------ ------------------

Net Assets 2,031.19 1,239.10

=========== ===========

Accounts presented by:       Andrew Harvey (Treasurer)
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WINDLESHAM GOLF CLUB - HIGHWAYMEN'S SECTION

ACCOUNTS FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 OCTOBER 2024

SUMMARIES
2024 2024 2024 2023 2023 2023

Surplus/ Surplus/
Income Costs (Deficit) Income Costs (Deficit)

SPECIAL EVENTS £ £ £ £ £ £
Christmas Dinner 0.00 176.00 (176.00) 0.00 294.00 (294.00)
Christmas Fines 226.00 - 226.00 160.00 - 160.00
Autumn Dinner 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 76.00 (76.00)
Baxter Trophy 0.00 3.92 (3.92) 0.00 0.00 0.00

-------------- -------------- -------------- -------------- -------------- --------------
226.00 179.92 46.08 160.00 370.00 (210.00)

======== ======== ======== ================ ========

2024 2023
OTHER EXPENSES £ £
Computer costs & web domain name 83.88 112.66
Captain's Committee Gifts 95.94
Captain's Team Prizes 52.00 70.37
Trophy engraving & additions 315.89 377.52
Bank Charges 60.00 60.00
Miscellaneous (Fun Day & Hole in 1) 107.77

-------------- --------------
Total Other Expenses 715.48 620.55

======== ========
2024 2023

NON-HIGHWAYMEN FUNDS £ £
Entry fees for Winter Pairs competition 190.00 160.00
Club Captain's Charity Fund 1,162.05 1,311.85
Staff Gratuity Fund 1,471.66 1,394.86

-------------- --------------
Total Non-Highwaymen Funds 2,823.71 2,866.71

======== ========

Auditor's Statement
I have examined the books and records of the Highwaymen's Section of Windlesham
Golf Club for the year ended 31 October 2024 and can confirm they are in accord with
the above accounts.

John Burton (Auditor)


